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Louise Richnau and Stefan Ränk to leave Castellum's 
Board at an Extraordinary General Meeting requested by 
Akelius Apartments Ltd
Akelius Apartments Ltd ("Akelius") has, in accordance with Chapter 7, Section 13 of the Swedish 
Companies Act, requested that Castellum's Board of Directors convenes an Extraordinary General 
Meeting to resolve upon 1) the number of Board members, 2) remuneration to the Board members, 
and 3) election of members of the Board of Directors.

Castellum will therefore publish a notice to convene an Extraordinary General Meeting no later than on 
Friday 13 June 2025. Consequently, the ongoing process for the recruitment of a new CEO is temporarily 
paused.

Additionally, Louise Richnau and Stefan Ränk have informed the Board of Directors that they will leave 
their respective Board positions in connection with the Extraordinary General Meeting.

"My view is that Akelius publicly has strived to steer the recruitment of a new CEO and that they have 
consequently showed that they do not have confidence in the Board of Director's handling of the 
recruitment process. It is therefore my conclusion that this is the reason for Akelius to, 23 days after the 
Annual General Meeting, request that we convene an Extraordinary General Meeting.

I have also been contacted by a representative of Akelius who made it clear that they lack confidence in 
me as the Chair of the Board. It is of course not possible for me under these circumstances to remain in 
the role and I will therefore leave my role as Chair of the Board of Directors in connection with the 
Extraordinary General Meeting", says Louise Richnau, Chair of the Board.

"I will leave the Board of Castellum at the next General Meeting as the Board of Directors is not allowed 
to take responsibility for governance matters and its most important task, which is to recruit the CEO. 
Under these circumstances I do not see any possibility for me to act as a member of the Board of 
Directors in the stable and credit worthy company that Castellum is, which is unfortunate", says Stefan 
Ränk, member of the Board of Directors.

For further information, please contact:
Anna-Karin Nyman, Communications Director, Castellum Aktiebolag, +46 70-206 75 62
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About Castellum
Castellum is one of the Nordic region’s largest commercial property companies, with a focus on office 
and logistics properties in Nordic growth cities. As of 31 March 2025, the property value, including the 
holdings in the Norwegian company Entra ASA, totalled approximately SEK 155 Bn. The company is listed 
on Nasdaq Stockholm Large Cap and is classified as green under the Green Equity Designation. 
Castellum is the only Nordic property company included in the Dow Jones Sustainability Indices (DJSI).
 
Beyond expectations.
www.castellum.com

This information is information that Castellum is obliged to make public pursuant to the EU Market Abuse 
Regulation. The information was submitted for publication, through the agency of the contact persons set 
out above, at 2025-05-31 13:30 CEST.
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